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DRAFT GENERAL MEETING MINUTES

EAST PASSYUNK CROSSING CIVIC ASSOCIATION and TOWN WATCH

Monday, March 2, 2009, 7:00 pm 

St. Agnes Continuing Care Center, 1900 South Broad Street, Philadelphia, PA

*  *  *

Board Members Present:  

Darren Fava - Board Co-Chair

Joseph F. Marino (JFM) – Board Co-Chair

Sarah Ausprich (SA) – Clean-and-Green Chair 

Josephine Cardillo (JC) – Recording Secretary

Melody Damis (MD) – Public Safety/Town Watch Chair

Beth Dougherty (BD) – Board Member At Large

Shawn Doyle (SD) – Board Member At Large

Christopher Johnson (CJ) – Board Member At Large

Margaret Kalalian (MK) – Zoning Chair

Edwin Landy (EL) - Public Safety Chair

Kathy Migliarese - Marketing & Events/Membership Chair

Martha (Pat) Pitt (MR) - Board Member At Large

Robert (Bob) Reilly (RB) - Board Member At Large

Millie Ruffino (MR) – Treasurer

Board Members Absent: 

Roger Bruno (RB) – Co-Treasurer and Board Member At Large 

JFM called meeting to order at 7:07 pm

Agenda approval:  

Be it moved that the agenda of the EPX general meeting of 2/2/09 be approved as submitted.  Moved by Nettie DiFlorio, seconded by Melody Damis.  Motion carried unanimously.

February ‘09 Minutes Approval:  

Be it moved that the minutes of the EPX general meeting of 2/3/09 be approved.  Moved by Melody Damis, seconded Tim Day.  Motion carried unanimously.

Co-chair Report/Governance Functions - Joseph F. Marino  In addition to routine operation functions of EPX, such as Web page updates, check-signing, and regular meetings with Co-Chair Fava:

1)
Confirmed City Controller presentation for March EPX general meeting. 

2)
Met repeatedly with new EPA BID Executive Director Ren(e Gillinger to coordinate promotional events.  Attended EPA BID meeting and economic development meeting.

3)
Delivered 30 “gently“ used coats to St. Vincent DePaul coat bank w/At-Large Board member P. Pitt.

4)
Coordinated flyer-posting of EPX general meeting for March.

5)
Continued EPX park discussions w/District Councilman Frank DiCicco.

6)
Wrote letter to Weccacoe CD for office expenses through EPX Grants Committee.

7)
Secured director and co-creator of Philly 3-1-1 Customer Contact Center for presentation at EPX April general meeting.

8)
Received tour of 3-1-1 Contact Center and Walk-In at City Hall by Phila. Managing Director Chief of Staff Steve Kennebeck.

9)
Attended Zoning Reform 2/5 Commission workshop with EPX Recording Secretary, Treasurer, and Planning/Zoning Chair.

10)
Met w/Conestoga Bank Regional Manager Bob Kilpatrick on 2/17 to secure funding for spring edition of EPX newsletter. 

11)
Attended 39th Ward Democratic leaders meeting on 2/17 and was appointed as 26th District Committee Person.  

12)
Shuffled board standing committee structure and chairs/at-large members with aid of Co-Chair Fava to facilitate new Public Safety/Town Watch chair while also retaining current board members.

Co-chair Report - D. Fava   

1) 
No additional South Broad Street gateway project meetings recently.

2)
“       “           “       “        “    corridor-improvement meetings; awaiting creation of RFP.

3)
New East Passyunk Avenue businesses

Capogiro’s (in ice-cream parlor section of former Roselena’s)

Mike’s Café (in dining room section of former Roselena’s)

California Style Coffee Kitchen

Home good store (similar to Foster’s)

Mediterranean-style restaurant (in former Clementine’s spot)

4)
Anyone interested in PennPraxis report, analysis of City of Philadelphia budget workshops should go to philly.com
Corresponding Secretary CJ - Nothing to report.

Recording Secretary - J. Cardillo

Reminded attendees of Fall EPX Fall Tour being planned for Saturday, 10/3/09 and solicited volunteers willing to have their homes be on the tour.

Treasurer's Report – M. Ruffino (MR) 

2/28/09 balance:
$2,937.96

$1600  remains from PAF Grant; will be used for purchase of EPX office 4-in-one printer/scanner/copier/fax plus camera for use in recording EPX events.

Clean & Green – S. Ausprich (SA)  

New shed for storage of supplies and tools is fully assembled and functional, thanks to help from Edwin Landy and Kim Buckwalter.

Next EPX cleanup scheduled for Saturday, 3/14/09 - 10th Street; volunteers to meet @ EPX office.

Citywide cleanup scheduled for Saturday, 4/4/09; volunteers to meet @ EPX office.

Blue recycling bins will be available to clean-up volunteers @ EPX office 

Looking to establish green spaces within EPX boundaries for possible EPX community garden or park.

Next C&G meeting:  Monday, 3/16/09, 7 pm, EPX office.

Applications available for street trees via TreeVitalize.

Per DF:  Thanks to SA and EPX general member Tim Lidiak for efforts in adding 20+ trees to EPX neighborhood.

Per MK:  Leaflets available @ Phila. Flower Show from the Phila. Water Dept. re keeping waterways clean.  Also advised that many Bradford Pear Tree variety in SP are dying and may need to be removed; look for curling leaves as sign of disease.

Grants/Finance - B. Dougherty (BD)

Worked on letter to executive director of Weccacoe Bank re funding next EPX newsletter.
Wrote letter to State Rep. Bill Keller seeking C&G funding opportunities for materials and supplies for greening of vacant lot next to Cantina restaurant.  JFM will ask businesses in and around this spot for donations towards this project.
Always on lookout for new funding/grant sources.

Marketing and Events/Membership – K. Migliarese (KM)

Welcomed one new signups this evening:  Christine and Tim Moyer, Chris Dean.





Is soliciting vendors for EPXtravaganza via epcrossing.org and South Philly Review.

Has posted both EPX and EPXtravaganza event on FaceBook

Looking for articles/material for next newsletter.

Next Marketing and Events meeting is Wednesday, 3/11/09, 7 pm, EPX Office.

Public Safety - E. Landy (EL)

Has been an uneventful month.  One Town Watch walk was cancelled due to no volunteers.

Distributed/posted EPX flyers on last Friday’s walk.

Met with 4th District captain who would like to bring all of the neighborhood Town Watch groups together to patrol each other’s neighborhoods.

It was resolved at the last committee meeting to distribute flyers encouraging residents to keep outside lots on as a crime deterrent.

Next committee meeting:  Monday, 3/16/09, 8 pm, EPX office.

Zoning and Planning – M. Kalalian

1)
1726 South 13th Street - Application for multi-family conversion   


Property owner Peggy Tang to withdraw application for variance for a duplex.

2)
1917 East Passyunk Avenue - Application for Fuel, a Coffee Shop/Café

Lessee to make presentation @ next Zoning and Planning Meeting, Monday, 3/25/09, 7 pm, St. Agnes, Neumann Room.

3)
Watkins Drinkery (former Bella Rosa’s II, 1800 block of South 10th Street  Negotiations still ongoing.

Old Business:

1)
EPXtravaganza, Saturday, 5/9/09, 8 am to 3 pm:

Separate page on this event has been created for epcrossing website.

Need participation from as man EPX members as possible.

2)
EPX Budged has been approved by EPX board.  Has been balanced with a minor surplus.  Details available @ epcrossing.org.

3)
JFM and BD are investigating copyrighting of EPX name.

PRESENTATION:  City Controller Alan Butkovitz

“As the City’s fiscal watchdog, I want my Office of Community Affairs to be in every neighborhood throughout the City acting as my eyes and ears to ensure that residents get the services they need and deserve.”
Mr. Butkovitz’s staff person Lisa Deely passed out brochures regarding function of Community Affairs Office, which outlined its functions:
Reach out to local residents and groups.

Keep residents informed about important issues.

Cut red tape, get quick answers.

Make government more responsive to City residents.

Joining with community groups to push for change and local improvements.

Other Comments

Mr. Butkovitz considers the Controller’s Office to be citizens’ ombudsman with regard to quality-of-life issues.
Is dealing with current meltdown in City budget, dealing with $2 billion deficit.

Philadelphia had expected 9% increase for 30 years in stock market.  City ended up losing $1 billion in City pensions in ’08.

Best opportunities for growth and revenue-enhancing in the City are:  medical care, universities, port business.

Biggest problems facing City:  short-term deficit, violence in school 

Announcements:   

The combined civics are hosting an evening with Senator Larry Farnese on Thursday, 4/16/09, at Newman-Goretti High School.

Next month’s presentation:  Philly’s new 3-1-1 service.

Adjournment:  Be it moved that the EPX general meeting of 3/2/09 is adjourned.  Moved by Jo Cardillo, seconded by Nettie DiFlorio.  Motion carried unanimously, 8:18 pm

*   *   *
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